7.4 Rescissions to the Arkansas’s Disaster Relief Policies for the COVID-19 National Emergency found in Disaster SPA 20-0016

A. [bookmark: _Hlk123210485]Effective August 1, 2021, the Arkansas Department of Human Services (DHS) rescinds the following elections found in SPA Number 20-0016 (approved on July 30, 2020) which replaced SPA Number 20-10015 (approved on April 29, 2020) to respond to the changing needs of the State of Arkansas considering the continued COVID-19 Public Health Emergency:    

1. 7.4.D.6 in its entirety, allowing for 90-day supplies of medication and early refills.   

On June 28, 2021, DHS published a memorandum to providers notifying them of this rescission.  The memorandum can be found on the Arkansas Medicaid Pharmacy webpage at https://arkansas.magellanrx.com/client/docs/provider_memos/ProvMem-20210628.pdf.  

B. Effective January 1, 2022, DHS rescinds the following elections found in SPA Number 20-0016 (approved on July 30, 2020) which replaced SPA Number 20-10015 (approved on April 29, 2020) to respond to the changing needs of the State of Arkansas considering the continued COVID-19 Public Health Emergency:     

1. 7.4.D.1 regarding well check services for vulnerable children and adults with developmental disabilities and delays who meet the state determined medical necessity criteria; 
2. 7.4.E.1 regarding the well check services rates and payment methodology; and
3. 7.4.E.3 regarding the payment of parental consultation services provided via telehealth for occupational, physical and speech therapy. 

On April 11, 2021, DHS published notice in the Arkansas Democrat Gazette, a paper of state-wide circulation, that the above policies would be sunsetting effective December 31, 2021. Public Comment spanned from April 11, 2021- May 10, 2021.  The manual was reviewed by Legislative Council on June 18, 2021 and was effective July 1, 2021. The manual stated that all COVID response policies would end on December 31, 2021. 

C. Effective January 1, 2023, DHS rescinds the following elections found in SPA Number 20-0016 (approved on July 30, 2020) which replaced SPA Number 20-10015 (approved on April 29, 2020) to respond to the changing needs of the State of Arkansas considering the continued COVID-19 Public Health Emergency:     

1. 7.4.D.1 regarding management and evaluation services for adults with serious mental illness who have received an independent assessment and are eligible to receive 1915(i) ABSCHI services; 
2. 7.4.D.2 to exempt physician visits to a nursing home from the annual visit limit; 
3. 7.4.E.1 regarding the management and evaluation service rate and payment methodology;
4. 7.4.E.2 in its entirety, regarding the supplemental payments for day habilitation services; 
5. 7.4.E.3 regarding the payment of virtual check-in services by physicians, APRNS, rural health clinics, or federally qualified health centers; and
6. 7.4.E.4 regarding COVID-19 screening, an evaluation and management service, paid at $25.00.

On October 10, 2021, DHS published Notice in the Arkansas Democrat Gazette, a paper of state-wide circulation, that the above policies were sunsetting effective December 31, 2022. Public Comment spanned from October 10, 2021- November 8, 2021. The manual was reviewed by Legislative Council on December 17, 2021 and was effective January 1, 2022. The manual stated that all Covid policies would end on December 31, 2022. 

